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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters,

On August 16, 2023, we celebrated two holidays together at Windermere Mansion- the 7.1 Jeol and 7.8
Jeol. It was a very simple celebration with five people in attendance but | think it was a great celebration.
A big thank you to Mr. and Mrs. Rogers and Mr. Ray McCready for taking the time to drive to
Windermere before 7:00 am to join the pledge service. We had a wonderful and deep sharing together.
Photo link photos.app.goo,gl/TIKNZsdcQkrx76NUA

We have been working to prepare our would be Cheon Shim Won prayer room here in Seattle. Yesterday,
Ray, Pastor Nelson, Mr. Jim Davin and my husband Charles came to Ballard to clean and paint the room.
Melissa Beresford helped provide their lunch. I truly appreciate each of them for offering their time and
hard work. Here are some photos photos.app.goo,gl/jwLvPuVQUhL eqf1G6

What remains to be done in completing the Cheon Shim Won room are to install a new flooring, assemble
and install the furniture, hang the curtains and set up the altar with pictures, the ancestors house and
candles. They will resume working on Monday. If you are able to help, please come.

Dr. Ki Hoon Kim will be in Seattle from August 26 to August 27, 2023 for the opening of our Cheon
Shim Won prayer room on Sunday, August 27. The ceremony will be from 11:00 am. There will be
limited seating in the Cheon Shim Won room but we will have the ceremony on screen at the sanctuary. If
you want to be in the Cheon Shim Won room, be there early.

This Sunday, August 20, 2023 is Il Shim graduation. Our young people had a wonderful Il Shim program
during the week since Sunday, August 13. They received a lot of love from various speakers and
memorable moments through the activities prepared for them by the parents and staff. Come to pray for
them and congratulate them in their llshim graduation during our Sunday Service this Sunday.

Here is the link to the llshim photo album shared with me by Towa Lee and other staff
photos.app.goo,gl/2QCcVenvclZfjb646

Please take note that for August 20 there will be bento bazaar for lunch by our Japanese Kodan members
and a bake sale fundraising by L. Beresford to help her raise money for her GPA.

Let us come together in prayer and give love and support to one another. May we all become the channel
through which our Heavenly Parent and True Parents love can be shared to our blessed families as well as
to our guests and acquaintances.

Sincerely with love,

Rosie Dijan Muyongo

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor
rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com










